WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
JULY 12, 2004
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, at 7:30 p.m. on July 12, 2004. Roll call as follows: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Carole Oesterle, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur. Trustee Diane Graf and Trustee Todd Baker. Also present was Kenneth Chamberlain. Invocation given by Clerk Oesterle.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of June 12, 2004 regular board meeting as printed. Motion carried.
Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Graf to transfer $2,000 from the Public Improvement Saving Account to the Public Improvement Certificate of Deposit on renewal.
Motion carried.
Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Graf to transfer money on Joe Raica acct #2644-2 into the General Fund Savings Account because the bank was going to charge a penalty for no action on account in past year. Motion carried.
Moved by Treasurer McArthur, seconded by Trustee Graf to renew the CD#81559 for six months. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer's report as printed and place on file. Motion carried.
Public Comment: None.
Zoning Administrator-Kenneth Chamberlain gave his report for June. Permit include: (1) New Address Assignment. He went to the meeting on June 21 on mailing services programs, printing services program, and consulting services program at the state's print and mail facility. He found it to be very interesting and something that the township may want to use in future mailings.
Old Business: Copier: Clerk Oesterle reported that she is going to contact Hasselbring & Clark Company for prices.
Office Layout: Clerk Oesterle distributed copies of Allied Interiors layout of office space in the new part of the hall which has been put on hold pending purchasing a portable building.
The township board looked over a portable building on June 23rd at Munith and Stockbridge for use as our township office. Supervisor Marshall stated that if interested we needed to get our bids by July 26th. He also stated that it would cost $6,000 to moved and set up building including pilings, steps, and skirting.
Moved by Treasurer McArthur, seconded by Trustee Graf to place a bid of $10,000.00 on the portable at the Katz Middle School in Munith including, steps, petitions, dry erase boards.
Motion carried. Also let them know we are also interested in the park equipment at the Middle School in Stockbridge.
COMMUNIQUES:
Department of Management & Budget-RE: Symposiums on Mailing Services Programs, the Printing Services Program, and Consulting Services Program on July 27 and September 14 at 1:30 p.m.; at the state's print and mail facility at 7461 Crowner Dr., Lansing.
Department of Agriculture-RE: Manure Management System Plan approved for Tim and Gary Marion. MDA final inspection to be done on July 26.

Ingham County Road Commission-RE: 2004 Chip Seal Program where they will pay for chip seal on Swan Road from M-52 to Brogan Road which is 1.5 miles.
-RE: 2003 Annual Report was reviewed.
Department of Treasury-RE: Electronic Filing of Audit Reports is requested.
Michigan Tax Tribunal-RE: Enbridge Energy, Limited Partnership v White Oak Township. Petitioner requests that pending appeal before the Tax Tribunal be amended to include the 2004 dispute.
MTA-.RE: New feature of Web site includes an interactive mapping program that displays data on a wide range of township services.
-RE: Summer Legislative Forum on August 11-13 at Treetops Resort in Gaylord.
-RE: Workshop on Basic Accounting, Financial Software and GASB 34 on July 27 at Horizons Conference Center, Saginaw which clerk & treasurer will be attending.
-RE: NATAT in Washington D.C. September 7-11, 2004
Campbell, Kusterer & Co., P.C.-RE Audit - July 29, 2004 at 8 a.m.
Ingham County Chapter MTA-RE: Picnic on July 28 at Delhi Twp.
Ingham County Fair-RE: Brochures
Capital Area District Library-RE: 2003 Annual Report was reviewed.
Michigan Township Participating Plan-RE: Newsletter distributed.
Leslie Township-RE: Newsletter was reviewed.
National Flood Insurance Program-RE: NFIP updates given to Zoning Administrator, Kenneth Chamberlain.
Other Business: Audit will be held July 29, 2004 at 8 a.m.
Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay all the bills presented. Motion carried. 
Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

Carole Oesterle, Clerk
